Response of Motorola to the report issued by a coalition of Chinese NGOs, led by Friends of Nature, Institute of Public and Environmental Affairs (IPE) and Green Beagle, alleging that it uses suppliers who pollute local water bodies with heavy metals
On 30 June 2010 Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Motorola to respond to a 5 June update by a coalition of Chinese NGOs, which stated that Motorola was one of three companies that had sent an “insubstantial response” to its 24 April 2010 report, “The IT Industry Has a Critical Duty to Prevent Heavy Metal Pollution.”  

In response, Motorola sent the following statement to Business & Human Rights Resource Centre:
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Motorola Response to 2010 Study of Heavy Metal Pollution by IT Brand Supply Chain

Motorola is concerned about the issues identified in the 2010 Study of Heavy Metal Pollution by IT Brand Supply Chain, and takes very seriously the environmental performance of our supply chain. Motorola has a robust supply chain corporate responsibility program that includes risk assessments, detailed on-site audits, training and industry collaboration. Based on the initial report, we investigated our supply chain to determine if the companies listed in the report were in our supply chain. We have identified one of the companies as a Motorola supplier, and we are engaging them to evaluate their performance through our risk assessment process. We have also requested this supplier to advise us on the status of the issues identified in the report. Additionally, we are in touch with the Institute of Public and Environmental Affairs (IPE), and will be meeting with them to discuss the matters in their report further. We will continue to take appropriate action as needed as we work with our supplier to address the issues identified.

